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After the morning session we will be looking at all of our 
2018 school data with the aim of assessing how well we 
have achieved our Annual Implementation Plan goals 
for this year, and beginning to think about what our 
focuses for next year will be. Staff will be looking at the 
results of the Student, Parent and Staff surveys, as well 
as having a more detailed look at our NAPLAN results 
from earlier in the year.  
 
Have a great weekend. 
 
Richard and Annette 

 
 

 

ERRIC Awards  

 

 

Congratulations to everyone celebrating a  

birthday this week.  
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Curriculum Day 

Monday 
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School Council 

Dear Antonio Park Families, 

 
Permissions and Payments now on Compass! 
As you know, this year we have commenced using      
Compass School Manager, which we have been using as a 
key communication tool for our community. 
 
Throughout this year we have been gradually rolling out 
each feature of Compass as we move across to new and 
streamlined ways of doing things. Families are now using 
this tool to manage absences, view reports and book 
parent/student/teacher conferences. 
 
We are happy to announce that we are now ready to    
introduce the next stage of implementation. From this term, 
all excursions, incursions, payments and permissions   
relating to your child/ren will be managed through        
Compass.  Payment at the office or over the phone will no 
longer be necessary and permission slips will no longer be 
required (we hear you sigh with relief!)  Compass will not be 
used for fundraising or canteen payments.  
 
Compass will send you a notice via email, or a notification 
on your phone if you have the Compass app, with a link to 
payment/permission for each event. The link will direct you 
to the full site rather than the app. You will then need to 
follow the prompts to complete the permission/payment 
process. We hope this will really help streamline the     
payments and permission process and make your life a 
whole lot easier. Goodbye green envelopes!! 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the office. 
 
Requests for next year 
The year is speeding by so fast. We are now starting to 
prepare for next year and that means soon we will be   
beginning the complex task of placing students in grades 
for 2019.  
 
At this time every year we give parents an opportunity to 
provide a letter of special request in terms of any special 
educational needs their child may have when transitioning 
into the next level. Information in this letter will be         
considered by the Principal as part of the process of grade 
placement for your child. This letter must be in writing and 
delivered to the Principal, Richard Lambert no later than 
Thursday, 1st November. Please note that a specific     
request for a teacher is not offered. 
 
Curriculum Day Friday 
Friday is going to be a very full day for staff! Firstly we are 
looking at the use of new software in Maths that will      
automate the writing, marking and analysis of our pre and 
post assessments. We will then look at how the data we 
gain from these assessments can match up to the Maths 
learning continuums that we have been developing as a 
staff over the last 12 months. 
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Curriculum Day Reminder 

Our last Curriculum for the year will be on  
Friday 19th October 



 


